
Highworth Combined School 

Dear all 

My word for this week is weary as it sums up what people from across our 

community have been feeling. December and the happy times when 

children were in school seem such a long time ago. The possibility of wider 

opening on the 8th March seems a long way off yet, and all children 

returning to school on that day is by no means a certainty. As you will see 

in my weekly assembly, I have been turning to the wise and reassuring 

words of Charlie Mackesey to help me cope with the weariness. I hope this 

example of his work might help you too. I have attached a copy which your 

children could colour in and keep. 

 
 

For a good start to the final week of half term we highly recommend the 

video messages from teachers available on the school website each 

Monday morning. Instructions on where to find these messages are 

included in Mondays Remote Learning messages from year groups. 



Thank you for booking appointments for your children to catch up with their 

teachers; It’s good to see the popularity of these meetings increasing. This 

week’s sessions are shown below. Instructions for how to make an 

appointment are attached. This link gives advice on how to access your 

booked 

appointment:  https://support.parentseveningsystem.co.uk/article/801-

video-parents-how-to-attend-appointments-over-video-call 

Please book appointments for the classes listed here from Friday 

5th February: 

o   2H: Tuesday 9th Feb: 10am to 11.30am 

o   1H: Tuesday 9th Feb: 1.30pm to 3pm 

o   1HS: Tuesday 9th Feb: 1.30pm to 3pm 

o   5N: Wednesday 10th Feb: 10am to 11.30am 

o   5K: Wednesday 10th Feb: 10am to 11.30am 

o   2C: Thursday 11th Feb: 10am to 11.30am 

o   6K: Thursday 11th Feb: 10am to 11.30am 

o   6S: Friday 12th Feb: 10am to 11.30am 

 

The latest Warrior of the Week assembly, with additional announcements 

about green card and badge recipients, is now on the website. Clare 

Dimishky, the producer of these videos, is becoming more and more 

skilled so this week, as well as photographs of our Warriors, you will find 

British Sign Language interpretation (with many thanks to Fiona 

Robertson). Please navigate as follows: go to the Highworth Combined 

School website; click on the tab ‘Arrangements During Pandemic’; click on 

‘Video Messages’; click on ‘Friday Assemblies’; click the play button. 

Alternatively, try this  

link: https://highworth.eschools.co.uk/web/arrangements_during_pandemic

/503221 

 

https://support.parentseveningsystem.co.uk/article/801-video-parents-how-to-attend-appointments-over-video-call
https://support.parentseveningsystem.co.uk/article/801-video-parents-how-to-attend-appointments-over-video-call
https://highworth.eschools.co.uk/eletters/web/arrangements_during_pandemic/503221
https://highworth.eschools.co.uk/eletters/web/arrangements_during_pandemic/503221


I have been asked by the Local Education Authority to send you this 

information: 

  
UK Disability Survey 
The Cabinet Office Disability Unit has launched the UK Disability 
Survey: https://disabilityunit.citizenspace.com/cabinet-office/ukdisabilitysurvey/. 
We want to hear from as many people as possible. We are particularly keen to hear from 
disabled people, their carers, friends and family; but views from the wider public are also 
very welcome. The survey will remain open until 23 April. All views will be used to shape the 
delivery of the plans we set out in the forthcoming Strategy, with those that we receive by 
13 February informing the development of the Strategy. 
We've tried to make sure the survey, which is hosted on Citizen Space, is as accessible as 
possible. It is available in Easy Read and BSL. Written responses can be sent 
to: DUCitizenspace@cabinetoffice.gov.uk. A braille version is available on request and blind 
or partially sighted people who are having difficulty filling in the online survey can email 
RNIB for advice or support at: campaigns@rnib.org.uk. 

  

Financial pressures for many are huge right now so please see some 

information below about qualification for Free School Meals. This is also 

available on our website. 

  

My very best wishes for the weekend 

Clare Pankhania 

  

Arrangements for families who currently qualify to receive Benefits Related 

Free School Meals 

 Vouchers are sent electronically 
 Vouchers are for the value of 1 week’s meals for each child; £15 
 Vouchers are sent at the beginning of each qualifying week 

  

If you think that you now qualify for Benefits Related Free School Meals: 

You may have heard of the Government scheme to support families by 

providing vouchers for those children who receive Free School Meals. 

Understandably, this is causing confusion. All children from Reception up 

to Year 2 receive what are called Universal Infant Free School Meals, 

regardless of the financial circumstances of their family. However, 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcdc.mobilize.io%2Flinks%3Flid%3Dj8QbtvUU2c3P4C9_cyejkQ%26token%3DxHWCvmkKSdbQUZr55d8QZw%26url%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Fcdc.mobilize.io%252Flinks%253Flid%253DrfTfHvHAtA6X-JLoXz-Eiw%2526token%253DVEVFbePuXZrCQntNJ-ZGvA%2526url%253Dhttps%25253A%25252F%25252Feur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com%25252F%25253Furl%25253Dhttps%2525253A%2525252F%2525252Fdisabilityunit.citizenspace.com%2525252Fcabinet-office%2525252Fukdisabilitysurvey%2525252F%252526data%25253D04%2525257C01%2525257CMHunt%25252540ncb.org.uk%2525257Cac1ed2deefcd45d6377408d8c457f279%2525257Cadc87355e29c4519954f95e35c776178%2525257C0%2525257C0%2525257C637475229316436598%2525257CUnknown%2525257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%2525253D%2525257C1000%252526sdata%25253DaSq5Kz73MChmYvJdRnE7fpdi%2525252FJIttWENL53kdQi8MMs%2525253D%252526reserved%25253D0&data=04%7C01%7Csis%40buckinghamshire.gov.uk%7C47ab1d250c6a42e60ee308d8c76f975e%7C7fb976b99e2848e180861ddabecf82a0%7C0%7C0%7C637478629381778289%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=0IHm950YSuSdEjWNp7epS6H%2FCxVKrsOE509eKMr62yo%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcdc.mobilize.io%2Flinks%3Flid%3Dj8QbtvUU2c3P4C9_cyejkQ%26token%3DxHWCvmkKSdbQUZr55d8QZw%26url%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Fcdc.mobilize.io%252Flinks%253Flid%253DrfTfHvHAtA6X-JLoXz-Eiw%2526token%253DVEVFbePuXZrCQntNJ-ZGvA%2526url%253Dmailto%25253ADUCitizenspace%252540cabinetoffice.gov.uk&data=04%7C01%7Csis%40buckinghamshire.gov.uk%7C47ab1d250c6a42e60ee308d8c76f975e%7C7fb976b99e2848e180861ddabecf82a0%7C0%7C0%7C637478629381778289%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=xQXljYc1HxMiGWQuUpIYKv67sWP0%2Buk%2BEToo7MBZocs%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcdc.mobilize.io%2Flinks%3Flid%3Dj8QbtvUU2c3P4C9_cyejkQ%26token%3DxHWCvmkKSdbQUZr55d8QZw%26url%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Fcdc.mobilize.io%252Flinks%253Flid%253DrfTfHvHAtA6X-JLoXz-Eiw%2526token%253DVEVFbePuXZrCQntNJ-ZGvA%2526url%253Dmailto%25253Acampaigns%252540rnib.org.uk&data=04%7C01%7Csis%40buckinghamshire.gov.uk%7C47ab1d250c6a42e60ee308d8c76f975e%7C7fb976b99e2848e180861ddabecf82a0%7C0%7C0%7C637478629381788242%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=5xrVkR69K1VoaCoU%2BNgyjZx%2FL%2BC5G2koWx97oZjI%2Bxk%3D&reserved=0


vouchers are only being issued to those families who qualify for Benefits 

Related Free School Meals. Buckinghamshire Council provide the school 

with a list of children who qualify for this benefit and their families have 

been sent vouchers accordingly. 

I am very aware that many families who did not previously qualify for this 

benefit, sadly, now do. We would like to start providing vouchers to more 

families as quickly as possible. If you think that you now qualify for Benefits 

Related Free School Meals because of a change in your financial 

circumstances, please urgently 

email office@highworthcombined.co.uk with the following information: 

        Names of children who are pupils at our school 

        Full name of the main wage earner 

        Date of birth of main wage earner 

        National Insurance number of the main wage earner 

We will use this information to check for eligibility. If you are eligible, your 

details will appear on our database of qualifying families and you will start 

to receive vouchers. Please be aware that there is time lag between you 

applying for additional benefits and us being notified that you are eligible. 

I know that you are juggling a lot of demands right now, but the sooner we 

get this information the sooner we can start the process. 

mailto:office@highworthcombined.co.uk


 

 

 

 


